

OFFICE OF THE VICAR GENERAL DIOCESE OF BROOKLYN

310 Prospect Park West, Brooklyn, New York 11215 718.399.5995 • Fax: 718.399.5965

February 16, 2013

Mr. Glenn Smith 3 Lent Court, Apt. #5 Schenectady, New York 12306

Dear Mr. Smith:

Allow me to express my thanks for both your letter of introduction and the related materials that you sent to me last month. As Father Amann shared with you, I was very impressed with your presentation in Holy Family Church and appreciate the opportunity to learn more about your unique ministry.

I have added your letter as a discussion item for my next meeting with Dr. Thomas Chaduztko, the Superintendent of Schools. Following our meeting, I presume that Tom will next bring your materials to his staff for follow-up.

Please be assured of my continued prayers for your ministry.

Best wishes for a Blessed and Grace-filled Lent.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

than Luggans

Most Reverend Frank J. Caggiano

Vicar General